
 
 

Cornerstone Hydro Electric Concepts Association Inc. 
 

 
May 26, 2008 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Suite 2700 
Toronto, M4P 1E4 
 
 
RE:        Application to Extend Third Tranche CDM Funding Beyond September 30, 2007  
 
 
Enclosed please find a submission from Rideau St. Lawrence Distribution Inc. a member of the 
Cornerstone Hydro Electric Concept (CHEC) Local Distribution Companies requesting an extension of 
the time over which the previously approved conservation and demand management third tranche budget 
is spent.   The initial CDM Plans were submitted and approved as a combined application File No. RP-
2004-0203/EB-2004-0502.     
   
The details of the request from Rideau St. Lawrence Distribution are enclosed.  The submissions 
requests: 
• an extension to October 31, 2008 
• Revision of expenditures and 
• that the Ontario Energy Board dispose of the proceeding without a hearing pursuant to subsection 

21(4)(b) of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998. 
 

The change in the distribution of the funds will allow the LDC to meet a conservation need that has been 
identified as the program delivery developed.  The installation of interval meters in commercial and 
industrial customers meets a niche for improved information not addressed by other conservation 
programs while avoiding duplication with OPA and existing programs in the marketplace.   The interval 
metering program combined with customer education on the use of the data from the meters will provide 
support for industrial and commercial partners to monitor and impact on their energy use.    While the 
majority of the approved funds have been invested in CDM programs the extension along with the 
redistribution will help to ensure any remaining funds are appropriately invested in conservation 
initiatives in their communities.  
 
To further explain the redistribution of funds the following information is provided: 
 
Conservation Website:  The combined conservation website development has been completed and is 
now on-line.  The remaining funding is not required for this activity. 
 
Energy Audits:   With the current audit programs, ERIP and direct install initiatives from the OPA the 
audit needs are being addressed.  Transfer of the funding will not create a void within the audit category. 
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Partnerships & Sponsorship:  Partnership opportunities have been reviewed over the course of the 
program.  At this stage of the program delivery, partnering with the commercial & industrial sector 
through the installation of improved metering and providing education on how to interpret and use the 
information is deemed most beneficial.   The transfer of funds to the Interval Meter category will 
accomplish the goal of education, partnering and providing information for improved operations and 
reduced energy use for the customer. 
 
Pursuant to the Board’s request ten (10) paper copies and one electronic copy in Adobe Acrobat (PDF) 
format of the application is submitted.   
 
Respectfully submitted on behalf of CHEC & Rideau St. Lawrence Distribution Inc. 
 
 

 
Gordon A. Eamer, P.Eng. 
CHEC CDM Coordinator 
gee@ripnet.com, (613)-342-3984 
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